SCCA Correspondence Chess Secretary’s report


2015/16 was Surrey’s second season back in the Counties & District Correspondence Chess Championship (C&DCCC). 

The C&DCCC has grown steadily since it went over to webserver and is now, according to the British Correspondence Chess Association, the largest annual event in British correspondence chess. In the 2015/16 season, a total of 31 8-board teams competed for the Ward-Higgs (Division 1), Sinclair (Division 2) and Butler-Thomas (Division 3) titles, involving 248 players who each played two games against the same opponent. 

Surrey fielded three teams, one more than in our first season. Our teams started strongly, and around the halfway mark we were competing for honours in all three divisions, but we tailed off in the second half of the season. 

At the time of writing we are in second place in Division 1, but we will probably slip back to a mid-table position. This will be an improvement on last season when we flirted with relegation. Perhaps the most notable individual performance came from our top board, Phil Brooks, who won both his games. Our second team, which last season won promotion to Division 2, put in another strong performance. We are currently in second place but may have to settle for a creditable third and will therefore miss out on promotion. Our Division 3 team, which included several juniors, will probably finish equal fourth.

The crosstables and all the games can be viewed here for Division 1, here for Division 2 and here for Division 3. Click on the cells to view the games. 

I will be contacting Surrey players during the summer inviting them to join our C&DCCC squad for the 2016/17 season.

Richard Tillett
8 June 2016

